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-2 ArTER THE HAZE oF Semester exams had

cleared away, Phi Kappa was fortunate to
have stood its ground with no losses due to scholas-
tie difficulties. The house average for the first
semester was 3.34, and this should rate us high in
the first ten of the sixty-three fraternities on the
Illinois campus. Intramural basketball began soon
after the second semester, and the season will last
for some time after the varsity season ends.

Sunday morning, February 20, we initiated five
postulants of the class of 41: Robert Critton,
Aurora; John Hanson, Evanston; Peter Noling,
Rockford; Ralph Ruthenberg, Riverside; and Al-
den Schneider, Chicago. A formal dinner for all
the Brothers followed the initiation.

Our third annual Bum Arts Ball was held the
last week-end in February and the theme of the
evening was the Robber’s dance. The fellows and
their dates wore appropriate costumes and cider
and doughnuts served as refreshments.

This last week Phi Kappa was paid visits by Al
Espenship and Carleton Dilatush, who were on the
Rutgers debate team, and by five members of the



